
For approximately three weeks, five of AWA’s finest 
men flew from various parts of the world to get a jump 
start on the Guyana project. Kyle and Jeff from North 
Carolina, Bruce from Illinois, Pastor Deyvid from 
Brazil and Cesar from Nicaragua all came together to 
the project in Mabaruma, Guyana. After two years of 
inactivity due to the Covid pandemic, there were many 
obstacles to tackle.

The first order of business was water. Water was none 
available at the living quarters due to an inoperable 
pump, so Kyle pulled up his sleeves and together with 
Bruce got the water going. Next were the planes. Kyle 
stayed on course and went to work. During the first 
week, N8838X was running and purring like a kitten.

The 5-men team met with government officials to 
re-establish connections. They visited church leaders 
and the various communities of Hobo Hill, Barabina, 

Khan’s Hill, 
To w n s h i p 
and Kumaka. 
They adopted 
a stray dog, 
gave it a 
bath, called 
him Buddy 
and made 
him their 
mascot. They 
c o n d u c t e d 
o u t r e a c h 
to various communities from the generous donation 
of a dear Sister from England. They distributed tracts 
and literature. Cesar even carried injured Brother Stoll 
to church. Pastor Deyvid and Cesar even conducted 
inventories of all assets from the storage areas, barns, 
and storerooms in addition to thoroughly cleaning the 
respective areas. 
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As of the writing of this newsletter, they are 
still there with many plans: for Pastor Deyvid 
to conduct a year-long awaited communion, 
more outreach, securing the boat and planes and 
painting the Center.

Cesar is planning to return with his family 
within a few months. Pastor Deyvid plans to 
return as soon as he completes all his necessary 
flight instruction.

Please pray for the Guyana project, the Guyanese 
people and the missionaries God has chosen to 
continue the work.

God is good; all the time!

If you feel the tug of the Holy Spirit to serve 
as a missionary in a jungle environment, please 
contact us. 

Let us pray together and see if God is leading 
you to share your time and love with the people 
of Guyana. 

Whatever skills and talents you possess may be 
used in the Guyana interior and God will equip 
you in where and how He will use you.

We WAnT you!


